

January Meeting Highlights

· Thirty-five Waterways members gathered at the Woodside’s Grille for the January 13th luncheon meeting. Bill welcomed new member representative Joe Stipkovits of American Ornamental Iron Corp.; guest Larry Heck of Parsons Coal and Kathy Griffin of the US Army Corp of Engineers.  Bill also recognized Dawn Fuchs of Weavertown Environmental for her meeting attendance.
Coast Guard News

LCDR Scott Higman reported on the following:

· Straight-talk on Coast Guard Captain of the Port (COTP) functions and the use of COTP Orders.  Captains of the Port and their representatives enforce within their respective areas - port safety and security and marine environmental protection regulations, including without limitation, regulations for the protection and security of vessels, harbors, and waterfront facilities; anchorages; security zones; safety zones; regulated navigation areas; deepwater ports; water pollution; and ports and waterways safety.  

What this means to marine industry stakeholders is that the Coast Guard Captain of the Port is responsible for oversight and enforcement of U.S. laws and regulations put in place to keep our ports and waterways safe and secure. COTP Orders do not necessarily carry a negative connotation and should be considered as tools used by the Coast Guard COTP to ensure compliance. COTP orders are normally issued to institute a level of control that, if not applied,  would present an unacceptable risk or hazard to life, property or the environment in the eyes of the Captain of the Port. The high level of cooperation within the Pittsburgh District in many cases has limited the number of Capt of Port Orders issued by the local COTP. Additional informational handouts were made available to attendees including the January edition of the Sector Ohio Valley COTP Newsletter.
· Marine Incident Summits: Joint Marine Incident Summits are unique forums conducted in conjunction with the Coast Guard Marine Safety Units in Pittsburgh and Huntington and the maritime industry. The meetings are quarterly reviews of marine accidents (casualties) that have occurred in our area and provide an open and candid dialogue for reducing  incident rates and identifying ways to eliminate conditions that may have occurred to cause an incident.  The next meeting is scheduled for February 2010.

Army Corps of Engineers
David Sneberger presented the attached report. (See Attach1)
Kathy Griffin was introduced as the new Deputy Chief of Operations and spoke briefly about her background.

National Weather Service
Bill Drzal presented the attached report. (See Attach1)
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
Jim McCarville presented the following report:

· At the December 15, 2009 User Board meeting, Jeanine Hoey presented findings of the long awaited, one year Industry –Corps (Inland Maritime Transportation System/IMTS) team to study the future of the Inland Waterways Users Fund.  The IMTS Industry-Corps team that developed the recommendation evaluated an unconstrained project list that would have required a $900 million/year funding stream for 20 years if everything were to be accomplished, so it set out to prioritize them.  Based on the premise that the improvements would be funded in an efficient manner and emphasizing finishing what has been stated, the team established a $380 million/year, 20 year program, including $320 million for new construction and $60 million for major maintenance (holding $30 million of that as a management reserve to meet special problems), with additional capacity anticipated in the out years.  It recommends that the cost sharing plan for new construction and major rehabilitation remain at 50-50 industry and government funding, but it further recommends:

· Dams and Lock Rehabilitations of less than $100 million be fully federally funded.

· Industry revenue mechanism remain the diesel fuel tax but that it be increased 30% to 45% ($0.06 to $0.09 per gallon) with project overruns capped after a certain level (a future adjustment to the fee may be necessary in the out years).

· The Federal expenditure would be increased to $270 million per year.

· The Port Security Grants for FY09 and FY10 are due February 12th and all information regarding the grants is available on the Port’s website.
Navigation Committee Report
Eunice Ratcliff reported the following:

· Ice conference calls are in progress and everyone was thanked for their cooperation.  Anyone with river condition information should forward to Eunice along with any pictures to be posted on National Weather website.  

· The Waterfront Facility Guide has been recently updated.  This information will be made available in an electronic format.

· An Industry Day has been scheduled in Louisville on January 21st.  Anyone interested should contact Eunice directly.
Legislative Committee Report
· David McQuiston was unable to attend the meeting.  Bill Porter had nothing additional to report under this agenda item.
Education Committee Report
Dan Lacek provided the following information:

· There is nothing new to report regarding the survey. The condition of the economy has affected the results. Tera Williams at Marshall University said she has a number of people enrolled (approx 500) with about 100 graduating this year. Her placement percentage was 95% in the past but currently that percentage is down significantly. Tera wouldn’t say exactly how low it has dropped but she is looking for anyone who is hiring. Tera has qualified people who have been released from steersmen programs based on cut backs. 

· The River Works Discovery Program continues to develop slowly and Mary Ann Bucci has been monitoring this. Their focus is still on the middle school level. The Education Committee will continue to stay in touch.
· Communication with Capt. Art Sulzer has continued via e-mail. The funding for Maritime Education has been a priority for Congressman Elijah Cummings. (The Congressman will be speaking at the PVA conference in Tampa on Feb 12-16) The Bayfront Center in Erie has opened and is doing well. Capt Sulzer continues to solicit for anyone interested in opening a charter school in the Pittsburgh area. 
· Jack English will be joining the committee for 2010.
February Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for February 10, 2010 at Chartiers Country Club. Cost of the luncheon will be $25. Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at noon. Please call, email or fax the response form below by Thursday, February 4th if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Chartiers Country club
February 10, 2010
Luncheon: 

Mixed Field Greens w/Chartiers Crouton and served with Ranch Dressing
Meat Lasagna al Forno w/garlic toast/freshly grated parmesan cheese

Green Beans Almandine

Cherry Crisp w/Vanilla Ice Cream

Beverages
Cost:
$25/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Thursday, February 4th to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 355-4101

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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